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SITE MEETING: Local councillor Mark Agnew with concerned residents from Thorncombe discuss the extent of the proposed building site. Picture by Len Copland.



Villagers rejoice as
homes plan rejected
CAMPAIGNERS were celebrat-
ing this week after plans by a
developer to almost double the
size of a village were thrown out
by councillors after a ten-year
struggle.

But developer C. ). Fry will
now take the case to a public
inquiry in December when a
final decision will be made.

Villagers at Thorncombe say
plans to build 40 houses would
destroy the village, attracting
too many elderly people and
scarring the landscape in an
area of outstanding natural
beauty.

Parish councillor Terry
Bennett is one of many who
have campaigned tirelessly
against th'e plans.

He stormed out of the district
council planning meeting when
it seemed councillors would
support the development but
was delighted when they voted
against it nine to one.

Cllr Bennett said: "We've
been battling against this for
years and now it looks as
though all our efforts are pay-
ing off. This village is already
suffering from too many new
houses. Villagers would not be
able to afford them and they
would only bring in older peo-
ple - not what this community
needs.

"The buildings would be on
the side of a hill and visible
from as far away as Combe St
Nicholas."

John Gordon of Thorncombe
Village Trust said: "We are very
pleased with the outcome of
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the meeting. It's what we have
been aiming at for many years.

"There's a good mix of people
in the village now but overde-
velopment would disrupt that
balance. We have had two new
schemes here in the past five
years but school numbers have
not increased at all.

"The roads are bad enough
as it is and simply could not
cope with another 40 house-
holds coming in."

Chairman of Thorncornbe
Parish Council Mark Agnew
said: "The parish council and
the village are unanimously
against this in principle.

"We have fought for several
years to have this revoked. It
always was outside the devel-
opment boundary. If this went
ahead we would have had 87
new houses in an original vil-
lage of 115.

"It is now up to the planning
inspector to decide whether the
district council has acted cor-
recdy or not."

Philip Fry of C. J. Fry
remained hopeful of going
ahead with the scheme despite
the setback.

He said: "We have had prob-
lems at the Thorncombe site in
the past but every time it has
gone our way."

If the decision in December
goes against the firm C. J. Fry
could stand to lose millions.
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